
 

Fr. Kevin Maksym, Pastor 

email--frkevin@holytrinitypinconning.org 
 

Denise Podsiadlik, Adm/Bookkeeper  

email—denise@holytrinitypinconning.org 
 

Terri Wilson, Secretarial Associate  

email—twilson@holytrinitypinconning.org 
 

Lorie Szyperski, Liturgist 

Jerry Wittkopp, Maintenance Supervisor 

Francis Sequin, Maintenance 

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

Sandy DesJardins, DRE K-8th Grade 

email-faithformationK-8@holytrinitypinconning.org 
 

Terry Stevens, Adult Faith Formation  

email—tstevens@holytrinitypinconning.org 
 

Karen Tremble, RCIA Coordinator 

Sue Wackerle RCIA Coordinator 

HOLY TRINITY PARISH STAFF 

YOUTH MINISTRY 

Lana Bauer  Melissa Ratajczak 

 

COMMISSIONED LAY MINISTERS 

Tracy Albrecht       Karen Tremble 

Kathy Bersano   Sue Wackerle  

Kim Hartley       Larry Wilson 

Terry Stevens        

 

CEMETERY STAFF 

St. Agnes/St. Michael Cemeteries 

Jim Szyperski (989) 274-1384 

Mt. Calvary Cemetery 

Don Galloner (989) 879-4126  

 

ST. MICHAEL SCHOOL 

Ashley Kanuszewski-Principal 

Norma Vallad-Assistant Administrator 

MISSION STATEMENT 

With the divine guidance of the Holy Trinity, we continue Christ’s ministry of welcoming, teaching, caring 

and supporting each other through prayer and action. 

STAY CONNECTED TO HOLY TRINITY PARISH 

Our parish now has three ways for you to keep in touch.  
 

1) Our website is holytrinitypinconning.org 

2) Our Facebook page is Holy Trinity Pinconning 

3) Download the myParish app and add Holy Trinity 

Catholic Parish. 
 

Stay in touch with all our parish news and happenings 

wherever you are and whenever you want. 
 

225 S. Jennings 

Pinconning  MI  48650 
 

Phone: (989) 879-2141 

Fax: (989) 879-6633 

MASS SCHEDULE 

Saturday  4:00 p.m. 

Sunday  9:00 a.m. 

 

Wednesday 9 a.m. 

Thursday 12 p.m. 

Holy Trinity Parish 
December 27, 2020 
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Dear friends of God, 
Merry Christmas!  I hope that the four weeks of 
Advent have been good preparation for the arrival 
of Christ in our world.  Our annual Advent sojourn 
reminds us that as Catholic Christians we believe 
in three comings of Christ. 
 
 At Christmas we remember in a loving way 

the birth of the child Jesus 2,000 years ago. 
 
Trappist Father Thomas Merton offers this image 
for us to contemplate this Christmas: 
 
 The Child that lies in the manger, helpless 
 and abandoned to the love of His 
 creatures, dependent entirely upon them 
 to be fed, clothed, and sustained, remains 
 the Creator and Ruler of the universe. … 
 He wills to be helpless that we may take 
 Him into our care. He has embraced our 
 poverty … in order to give us his riches. 
 
 During Advent, we annually remember the 
challenging truth that at the end of the age, we 
will be judged by how we love as Christ calls us to 
love.   
 
James Finley, a psychologist and teacher of 
meditation in our Catholic tradition reminds us 
that: 

In the light of eternity, we’re here for a 
very short time, really.  We’re here for one 
thing, ultimately: to learn how to love, 
because God is love.  Love is our origin, 
love is our ground, and love is our destiny.   

God will call the nations together and challenge 
us on how we have loved.  In particular, how we 
have reached out in love to the least of Christ’s 
sisters and brothers.   

 Everyday God is born within our hearts.  We 
are continually ebbing and flowing between 
Advent and Christmas, between preparing for the 
Christ and welcoming him into our hearts and our 
lives.  This is the stuff that makes up the Christian 
life: making our world and our hearts spacious for 
God and giving God the room to change us into 
God’s beloved people and the sisters and 
brothers of Jesus.   
 
Thomas Merton put it this way when writing about 
Advent: 
 
 The Advent mystery in our own lives is the 

 beginning of the end of all, in us, that 
 is not yet Christ. 
 
Even though we are now immersing ourselves in 
the Christmas Season, I am still thinking about 
Advent.  Advent often gets short-changed during 
the worldly Christmas that begins way before the 
Christian celebration of the Nativity of the Lord.  
The bond between Advent and Christmas 
reminds us that Christ really never leaves us.  
God is always in our midst.  
 

Father Karl Rahner (“Encounters with 
Silence,” 1937), the great Jesuit 
theologian, observed in a prayer that 
when we say “Christ will come again,” – 
“again” is misleading because Christ has 
never really gone away Rahner reminds 
us.  In his human existence Christ has 
never left us. Christ’s coming is always 
present and will someday come to 
fulfillment. It is not a matter of will Christ 
come – He will!  The question is: how will 
we receive him?  This is not merely a 
season of jingles and slogans.  It’s not a 
nostalgic trip down memory lane, 
recalling Christmas from a more 
innocent, youthful past.  Christ’s coming 
is a call to renewal and to transformation. 

 
The three “comings of the Christ” are always 
interconnected in the same way that our 
personal relationships with God are connected 
to our relationship to each other as we build the 
body of Christ in world.  Christ’s birth in 
Bethlehem inaugurated God’s Rule.  It initiated a 
life of transformation for each of us that began at 
our own births as we prepare to be more Christ-
like in our lives as we live the Kingdom of God in 
our midst.   
 
As we continue on our Christ-like path during 
this Christmas season, let us take time to 
recognize Christ in our hearts, in our neighbors, 
and the poor and the powerless.  Let us 
celebrate the birth of the Prince of Peace by 
seeking to be peaceful people in a world of 
conflict.   
 
 
Much love, 
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READINGS FOR THE WEEK OF DECEMBER 28, 2020 

Monday: 1 Jn 1:5—2:2/Ps 124:2-5, 7-8/Mt 2:13-18 

Tuesday: 1 Jn 2:3-11/Ps 96:1-3, 5-6/Lk 2:22-35 

Wednesday: 1 Jn 2:12-17/Ps 96:7-10/Lk 2:36-40 

Thursday: 1 Jn 2:18-21/Ps 96:1-2, 11-13/Jn 1:1-18 

Friday: Nm 6:22-27/Ps 67:2-3, 5-6,8/Gal 4:4-7/ 

Lk 2:16-21 

Saturday: 1 Jn 2:22-28/Ps 98:1-4/Jn 1:19-28 

Sunday: Is 60:1-6/Ps 72:1-2, 7-8, 10-13/Eph 3:2-3, 5-6/

Mt 2:1-12 

YOUR HELP IS NEEDED 

As Holy Trinity Parish is asking all our Lectors, 

Eucharistic Minsters and Ushers to come forward 

again.  We have taken every measure to ensure your 

safety and the safety of our parish family.  If you are 

able to resume your ministry, please call the parish 

office at 879-2141 or contact Kim Hartley.   

SMALL ALTAR LINEN  

January 1, 2021  Karen Tremble 

Our Parish Stewardship 
December 12/13, 2020 

 

        Week    Year to Date 
Sunday Collection  $7,615.74    $184,842.52 
Budgeted Amount  $8,100.00    $191,200.00 
Surplus/Deficit               ($484.26)     ($6,357.48) 
 

Immaculate Conception  $610.00 
Religious Retirement  $810.00 
Nativity Donation                $450.00 
Solemnity of Mary    $45.00 
Christmas Memorial   $530.00 
Christmas Day   $120.00 
 

Capital Improvement    $20.00 
Support A Child   $200.00 
Votive      $29.00 
 

Mt. Calvary Cemetery  $30.00 
St. Michael Cemetery  $10.00 
 

Eleanor Byrne Memorial 
Capital Improvement               $10.00 
 

Phyllis Rabish Memorial 
Capital Improvement   $10.00 
 

**Our Fiscal Year runs July 1, 2020 - June 30, 2021 

Saturday, January 2, 2021 

Lector Sue Wackerle 

EME 1 Tina Bersano 

EME 2 Matt Bersano  

Sunday, January 3, 2021 

 Lector Mallorie Bender 

 EME1 Kim Hartley 

 EME 2  Barb Schemanski 

HOLY TRINITY FAITH FORMATION 

There will be no in person classes for Faith Formation K-

8th grade until the end of January.  For more infor-

mation, please contact Sandy DesJardins at  

faithformtionK-8@holytrinitypinconning.org 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our annual diocesan CHRIST’S MISSION APPEAL 

is now under way. Holy Trinity assessment is 

$49,154.00.  So far we have heard from 144 families 

and have collected $22,926.00. 
 

In order to have a successful campaign we need 

100% participation.  That means bringing a positive 

attitude to the task at hand, as well as considering 

how each family might contribute according to their 

means.   

WAYS TO GIVE  

 Secure Online: www.saginaw.org/appeal  

Click on the “Donate Now” button.  This will 

direct you to options for making secure monthly 

installments or a one-time gift using a credit/

debit card or a bank account number. 

 By Mail: Please complete the pledge card that 

was included in your mailing and return it in the 

envelope provided.  Please return the pledge 

card to the Diocese of Saginaw.  

 In Person: You also may return the pledge card 

to your parish office or the Chancery Office, or 

drop it in the collection basket at Mass.  
 

The FAITH Saginaw magazine will be increasing to 

six issues a year-mailed to all parishioners of the 

Diocese of Saginaw.  The magazine shares 

inspirational stories and educational articles and 

reports special events throughout the diocese.  Your 

gifts to Christ’s Mission Appeal helps to make this 

publication possible.  The magazine is created by 

the Office of Communication, which is funded in part 

by the Christ’s Mission Appeal. Whenever a parish 

goes over its annual assessment the extra money is 

returned to the parish for its own use.  As good 

stewards, we are called to share our gifts.  Please 

be generous.  

“Christ always seeks the straw of the most desolate 

cribs to make his Bethlehem.”   

Thomas Merton 


